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NOTIFICATION TO PARTIES AND OBSERVER STATES 

 

High-level Ministerial Dialogue on the New Collective Quantified  

Goal on Climate Finance  

 

9 October 2024 

Baku, Azerbaijan 

 

 

 

On behalf of the incoming COP 29, CMP 19 and CMA 6 Presidency, I am pleased to notify 

Parties and observer States to the Convention, the Kyoto Protocol and the Paris Agreement that the 2024 

high-level ministerial dialogue on the new collective quantified goal on climate finance will take 

place on Wednesday, 9 October 2024 at the Heydar Aliyev Center in Baku, Azerbaijan.  

 

The dialogue will be preceded by the informal meeting of the Heads of Delegations on the new 

collective quantified goal on climate finance on Tuesday, 8 October 2024 in Baku, Azerbaijan.   

 

The Conference of the Parties serving as the meeting of the Parties to the Paris Agreement 

(CMA), at its third session, decided to convene high-level ministerial dialogues on the new collective 

quantified goal on climate finance starting in 2022 and ending in 2024, ensuring effective political 

engagement and open, meaningful, and robust discussion. The 2024 high-level ministerial dialogue will 

be informed by the reports on the technical expert dialogues and meetings under the ad hoc work 

programme and submissions by Parties and non-Party stakeholders in the context of the ad hoc work 

programme on the new collective quantified goal on climate finance. 

 

 This dialogue aims to provide guidance for the deliberations on setting the new collective 

quantified goal on climate finance at CMA 6. The incoming CMA 6 President will prepare a summary of 

the deliberations at the high-level ministerial dialogue, including recommendations, for consideration by 

CMA 6.  
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Regarding on-site participation, the chairs and coordinators of the various negotiating groups will 

be contacted separately to nominate participants from within their groups. Details regarding participation 

in the dialogue will be communicated directly to registered participants. 

 

Recognizing that not all Ministers may be able to attend the 2024 high-level ministerial dialogue 

on the new collective quantified goal on climate finance in person, arrangements are being made for the 

dialogue to have a webcast.  

 

The provisional programme and additional information on the dialogue will be announced on the 

UNFCCC website in due course and circulated to registered participants. For any inquiries on the event, 

please contact the secretariat at ncqg@unfccc.int.  

 

The secretariat looks forward to your participation at this event. 

 

 Yours sincerely, 

                         

        (Signed by) 

 

 Daniele Violetti 

 Senior Director, Programmes Coordination  
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